






STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  November 8, 2019      

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for Mallory Square-Pac Comm, Inc 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
Pac Comm, Inc was hired to install the new seawall at the Aquarium at 
Mallory Square.  At the same time, the mooring dolphin needed emergency 
repair in that same area.  See attached memo dated September 9, 2019 
regarding the sequence of everts regarding documentation of the damage 

to the trees in the area (1-Coconut Palms and 1-Gumbo Limbo). 
 
The work that Pac Comm, Inc did was a City engineering project.  Damage 
to the gumbo limbo and coconut palm was documented and a cost of 
replacement determined based on the City mitigation fees for closure of the 
engineering contract (see attached e-mails).   
 
A 4 ft tall palm is a $250 mitigation fee and dicot tree mitigation fees are 1” 
diameter equals $200.  The removed coconut palm was approximately 15 ft 
tall and therefore valued at $937.50 (15ft/4ft x $250).  Irreputable damage 
has occurred to the core of the Gumbo limbo tree and therefore, the tree 
will have to be replaced.  The Gumbo Limbo tree is 18.4” diameter and the 
mitigation replacement value of the tree is $3,680. 
 
A total of $4,617.50 was subtracted from the final payment to Pac Comm as 
per change order signed by the City Manager and dated October 16, 2019. 
This money will be used to purchase the replacement trees to be planted at 
Mallory Square.  
 
It is requested that the Tree Commission accept the $4,617.50 as 
resolution of this case.      

 
 












































